

Golden Feather Union Elementary School District 2771 Pentz Road - Oroville, CA 95965 - 530.533.3467 www.gfusd.org - www.facebook.com/ConcowSchool - jpeete@gfusd.org

7/31/20

Dear Concow School at Spring Valley Families:

The 2020/21 school year will start with distance learning for at least the first trimester due to state COVID-19 requirements. Distance learning means instruction where students and teachers are in different locations. Use of technology (chromebooks, ipads, phone, internet, etc...) is important for distance learning to interact, instruct, and check-in. Our complete distance learning plan can be found at:

https://tinyurl.com/DistanceLearningPlanFall2020

Distance learning will look different depending on the age and needs of the student. Every student will be issued a chromebook or ipad. The school secured internet hot spots — a mix of AT&T and T-Mobile — that will be issued based on need. If hot spots do not work and students need internet, shaded socially distanced outdoor areas at Concow School (11679 Nelson Bar Road) will be available for students to access the internet. Concow School has very fast internet that will be accessible on a school district issued device. Oroville High students can also use Concow School internet for distance learning. Oroville High School District will provide distanced outdoor internet access for Concow School at Spring Valley students for distance learning on their campuses (OHS, LP, and Prospect).

We have a group of amazing teachers and staff members that are working hard to ensure that distance learning is meaningful, rigorous, and successful. Teachers will be setting up personal appointments with each parent and student between

Monday, August 10th and Tuesday, August 11th to help you set up distance learning. School starts on Wednesday, August 12th.

Mrs. Hawkins: TK/K - Room 7 chawkins@gfusd.org

Coach Diaz: 1/2 – Room 4 jdiaz@gfusd.org

Mrs. Allan: 3/4/5 – Room 3 ballan@gfusd.org

Mrs. Gobba: 6/7/8 – Room 2 sgobba@gfusd.org

Mr. Lewis: Resource - Room 5 <u>dlewis@bcoe.org</u>

Many of our stakeholders worked hard to develop our reopening plan this summer. Though we are unable to start with in-person instruction, we have a solid plan for when we are able to return.

Do not hesitate to contact us should you have any questions, comments, or concerns.

Sincerely,

Mr. Josh Peete

Superintendent - Golden Feather Union Elementary School District

Principal – Concow School at Spring Valley

530.533.3467

www.facebook.com/ConcowSchool

www.gfusd.org

jpeete@gfusd.org